
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Request for Best and Final Offer for 115136 O3 – Pharmacy and Drug Rebate Services 
 
The Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) has completed its evaluation of the Bidders’ 
Technical and Cost proposals in response to 115136 O3 – Pharmacy and Drug Rebate Services.  At this 
time, DHHS requests your overall Best and Final Offer (BAFO) which will require that a new cost 
proposal be submitted.     
 
Bidders are requested to resubmit a new cost proposal by completing and submitting this document.  
 
Submission Information 
In order to respond to this Best and Final Offer, the bidder must provide pricing for one or more 
separate scopes of work.   The proposal shall be the total cost to perform the services originally bid in 
each scope of work.  The Pharmacy Benefit Manager and Point of Sale (POS) system are combined in 
this BAFO.  Percentage Discount Factors should be bid separately from the total and will only apply in 
the instance that a bidder wins the bid for more than one Scope of Work.     
   
Failure to submit a Best and Final Offer that conforms to this request may result in the rejection of the 
bidder’s cost proposal and thereby disqualify the bidder’s entire proposal from further consideration. 
The response to this BAFO does not alter the scope or requirements of 115163 O3 – Pharmacy and Drug 
Rebate Services.  
 
 
The dates below will be added to the Revised Schedule of Events:  
 

ACTIVITY DATE/TIME 
1.  Best And Final Offer (BAFO) Released September 20, 2023 
2.  BAFO Opening  Tuesday,  

September 27, 2023 
2 p.m. Central Time  

 
SUBMISSION OF BAFO 

The State is accepting only electronically submitted responses for this BAFO. 
 
1. For Bidders submitting electronic responses:  
 

a. Responses must be uploaded via ShareFile using the following link: 
https://nebraska.sharefile.com/r-rbf851ca7ed904add87cd788fdde12ffb 
  

b. ShareFile works with Firefox, Internet Explorer and Chrome. It does not work with 
Microsoft Edge. 

https://nebraska.sharefile.com/r-rbf851ca7ed904add87cd788fdde12ffb


 

c. If multiple BAFO responses are submitted for the same scope of work, the State will retain 
only the most recently submitted response.  It is the Bidder’s responsibility to submit the 
BAFO by the date and time indicated in the Schedule of Events.  Electronic proposals must 
be received by DHHS by the date and time of the proposal opening per the Schedule of 
Events. No late proposals will be accepted. 

d. When a response has been successfully submitted Bidder will receive an email confirming 
receipt of the file.  If a confirmation email is not received the file did not successfully upload.   

e. ELECTRONIC PROPOSAL FILE NAMES 
The Bidder should clearly identify the uploaded Scope of Work proposal files.  To assist in 
identification please use the following naming convention:  
 

i. Medicaid Drug Rebate (MDR) ABC Company BAFO 
ii. Pharmacy Benefit Manager (PBM) ABC Company BAFO 
iii. Preferred Drug List (PDL) ABC Company BAFO 
iv. Drug Utilization Review (DUR) ABC Company BAFO 

 
 
Questions shall be submitted to: dhhs.rfpquestions@nebraska.gov  
 
DHHS Contact: 
Carrie DeFreece, Procurement Contracts Officer 
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